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Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2014-15

Fiscal Year
2015-16

Fiscal Year
2016-17

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

BDR 54-701 (AB231) Section 6 requires a chiropractic physician licensee whose license has expired and who is 
applying to reinstate the license to submit a set of his or her fingerprints and pay a fee for the processing of the 
fingerprints.  If enacted, this bill will increase the Department of Public Safety, General Services Division (GSD), Civil 
Applicant Fingerprint and Examiner units' workloads.  Because GSD has no way to estimate the number of individuals 
this reinstatement could cover, and thus no way to estimate the additional number of fingerprint submissions that may 
be required, a definitive cost estimate cannot be provided at this time.  The cumulative impact to the division's Criminal 
History Repository resulting from applicant submission of fingerprint-based background checks must be considered.  
GSD requests to return to the Nevada Legislature's Interim Finance Committee in the 2016-2017 biennium should 
workload increases necessitate additional staffing.  Also, if this BDR is actually drafted in to a bill, because this bill is 
adding the fingerprint background check requirement to a statute where the provision did not previously exist, the 
Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) will need to approve the language pursuant to Public Law 92-544 as a condition 
of releasing its criminal history records.
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DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION'S COMMENTS Date Wednesday, March 11, 2015

The agencies response appears reasonable.

James R. Wells, CPAName
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FN 4000


	Fiscal Notes
	FN 4000
	Fiscal Amount



